
Joint Budget Committee, 200 East 14th Ave., 3rd Floor, Denver, CO  80203 

MEMORANDUM 
 

 
TO:  Joint Budget Committee 
 
FROM:  John Ziegler, JBC Staff 
 
SUBJECT:   OSPB 1-25-13 Response to JBC Bill re: Statutory Deadlines 
 
DATE:  January 28, 2013 

 
 
The Office of State Planning and Budgeting (OSPB) wrote a letter to Senator Steadman on 
January 25 regarding the JBC’s proposed legislation to modify the statutory deadline schedule 
for the Executive Branch’s submission of budget request to the Legislature (please see attached).  
OSPB made the following points regarding the proposed legislation: 
 
1. OSPB concurs modification to the statute should occur. 

 
2. OSPB agrees clarifying the deadlines as January 2 and January 15 is appropriate. 

 
3. OSPB requests that caseload driven supplemental requests for the Division of Youth Corrections and 

the Department of Corrections be delayed until January 15 so that data from the December 20 
population projections can be included in the requests. 
 

4. OSPB suggests that no exception be made for the supplemental deadline for the Medicaid caseload 
requests and that there be a January 2 deadline for those requests.  This would require the 
supplemental for Medicaid caseload to be based on the prior June actuals.  OSPB indicates that they 
believe it is impractical to provide a revised forecast for Medicaid caseload prior to February 15.  
OSPB indicates that, should the JBC choose to make the deadline January 2, the Department of 
Health Care Policy and Finance (HCPF) could provide updated information to the JBC and its staff as 
HCPF completed projections based on more recent data during the month of February and that 
adjustments could be made if significant differences resulted from the updated information. 

 
The bill draft (LLS 13-0711) has not yet been delivered to the front desk of the House for 
introduction.  JBC staff suggests that, should the JBC wish to make changes to the proposed 
legislation based on the OSPB suggestions, the JBC revise the bill draft prior to its being 
delivered to the front desk of the House for introduction. 






